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Transportation/Trails

Access to the development is currently provided, and will always be provided, by two entrances:
East Ranch Gate Road and North 128 Street. Currently the site has access from East Alameda
Road, to the west, and East Ranch Gate Road to the north, through private streets within the Sereno
Canyon subdivision. All internal-street improvements have been reviewed, permitted, and
completed. The owner has, since the previous plat approval, improved East Ranch Gate Road from
the existing gatehouse, located in the north-central portion of the site, to North 128 Street.

Access to the proposed development will continue to be provided from East Alameda Road, to the
west, and East Ranch Gate Road to the north, through private streets, until such time that North
128t Street (Minor Collector street) to the east is constructed to a minimum 24-foot-wide paved
standard. In the meantime, the resort/spa and resort units are proposed to be accessed from the
existing East Ranchgate Road entrance by 125% Street (private). The applicant has been requested
by some area residents, and has agreed through a private agreement, to close the Alameda Road
entrance, restricting its use to emergency vehicles only.

The project is planned as having integrated trails and open space areas to complement the Tom’s
Thumb Traithead within the McDowell Sonoran Preserve by providing a streetscape with an enhanced
scenic corridor setback along North 128t Street

Water/Sewer
The Water Resources Department has reviewed the applications and finds that there are adequate
water and wastewater services for the proposed use.

Public Safety

The Public Safety Department has reviewed the applications and finds that there is adequate ability
to provide fire and police services for the proposed use. Overall, emergency and non-emergency
activities in Scottsdale are continually monitored and tracked to evaluate the effectiveness of our
service delivery and to identify any potential for future public safety resource needs for the
community. In addition, a 24-foot-wide Emergency and Service Vehicle Access easement has been
provided over all proposed drive aisles for municipal uses to provide internal circulation and
accommodations for a 55-foot turning radius for fire truck access and maneuverability, as well as all
Fire Ordinance requirements.

Open Space/NAOS

The previously approved General Plan amendment case (10-GP-2011}, and zoning district map
amendment cases (1-ZN-2005#2 and 16-ZN-2011), identified a total of 176.7 acres of Natural Area
Open Space (NAOS) to be dedicated by the four phases of the Sereno Canyon final plat. This phase,
Phase 4H, identifies an updated master NAOS plan for the entire Sereno Canyon project. A
refinement of the building envelopes has identified additional NAOS that shall be dedicated once
the Sereno Canyon project has been completed. The overall NAOS dedicated by all four phases will
eventually total 183.01 acres. This acreage is an increase of 6.31 acres of NAOS from the initially
approved case.

Policy Implications
This final plat is consistent in density previously approved in the zoning district map amendment
case. All stipulations and ordinance requirements have been addressed. Approval of this request
will enable the final plat to be recorded, establishing the lots.
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